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Sat, June 11, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) † Josh Hanson 
Sat, June 11, 5:00PM (St. Henry) †George & Rose 
Riewer 
Sat, June 11, 7:00PM (Holy Cross)  For the People 
Sun, June 12, 8:00AM (St. Henry) †Jim & Margaret 
Huebsch  
Sun, June 12, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Greg Ja-
nuszewski 
Sun, June 12, 10:00AM (St. Henry) Special Intention 
Sun, June 12, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence) † Dick Dykhoff 
Tue, June 14, 8:45AM (St. Henry) Special Intention 
Tue, June 14, 7:00PM (Sacred Heart) † John Tschida 
Wed, June 15, 8:30AM (St. Lawrence) † Bernice Rosen-
thal 
Wed, June 15, 5:15PM (Holy Cross) Christian Mothers 
Thu, June 16, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Ray Weickert 
Thu, June 16, 8:45AM (St. Henry) †Don & Dorothy 
Weickert 
Fri, June 17, 8:30AM (St. Lawrence) † LeRoy 
Wegscheid 
Fri, June 17, 8:45AM (St. Henry) †Bernadette Guck 
Fri, June 17, 10:00AM (Perham Living-Residents Only) 
†Raymond Guck 
Sat, June 18, 4:00PM (Sacred Heart) † Randy Knoll 
Sat, June 18, 5:00PM (St. Henry) For the People 
Sat, June 18, 7:00PM (Holy Cross)  For All Fathers & 
Grandfathers 
Sun, June 19, 8:00AM (St. Henry) †Norman Rosenow 
Sun, June 19, 8:30AM (Sacred Heart) † Sharon Korze-
nowski 
Sun, June 19, 10:00AM (St. Henry) † Carol Sazama 
Sun, June 19, 10:30AM (St. Lawrence) Healing-Deacon 
Mark/† James Haas 

Financial Blessing for June 4th & 5th  
Adult………………….5,803.00     Children’s Basket….103.75 
Plate…………….…….1,922.06     Ascension……………...25.00 
Votives…………………….56.00    Faith Formation……..25.00 
Donation……………….100.00     CYF……………………….342.32     
June Collection……...265.00    Elec. Transfers…...3,808.00 
              Total……………..12,450.13 

Thank you for remembering St. Henry Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: Wednesday Noon 

Financial Blessing for June 4th 
Adult…………………….1,465.00    Children…………….…..3.00 
Plate………………………..251.00   Ascension……………..10.00            
               Total………………1,729.00 

Thank you for remembering Holy Cross Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for June 4th & 5th 
Adult………………....…..1,798.00     Plate…………...1,576.00 
Youth.……..…………..........25.00     Ascension………….10.00 
Elec. Transfers…….…....475.00  Peter’s Pence… 341.00 
Church Donation…...…...80.00 
                    Total...….…..…4,305.00 

Thank you for remembering Sacred Heart Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Financial Blessing for June 5th 
Adult…..……………..…...1,658.00  Youth ….................37.00 
Plate…..………………...…...669.00 Ascension………......60.00 
Elec. Transfers…………....350.00 Votives…………….….54.00 
Peter’s Pence……………...184.00    
    Total..…......…..3,012.00 

Thank you for remembering St. Lawrence Church  
with your Stewardship throughout the year. 

Fundraiser for Lucia and Dominique 
Sunday, June 12th 
11:00 am-1:00 pm 

St. Henry’s Church Basement 
 

Please join us for a fundraiser, featuring Mexican food,  
a bake sale, and a silent auction, to help cover medical 

costs for Lucia and her son Dominique.   

Please note:  Adoration at St. Henry will begin at 3:00PM 
on Tuesday, June 14th and end at 10:00AM on Wednes-

day, June 15th, due to two funerals. 
 

We will not be livestreaming our daily Masses at  
St. Henry, beginning Tuesday, June 14th. 
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Parish news & events 

Canonical Administrator:  Fr. George, E-mail: gmichaelvc@gmail.com, fathergeorge@ncacc.net 
Parochial Vicar:  Fr. Tom, E-mail: fathertom@ncacc.net  218-298-0585 
Deacons:    Deacon Richard Quistorff; Deacon Randy Altstadt; Deacon Mark Stenger 

St. Lawrence Catholic Church of Rush Lake 
46404 County Highway 14 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-7729  Fax: (218) 346-5946 Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email:  stlawrence@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

THANK YOU! THANK YOU to all 
who have sold St. Lawrence Polka    
Festival raffle tickets. Many have been 
sold but please KEEP SELLING! If 
you have not picked up your tickets yet 

they are in your church mailbox. PLEASE PICK 
THEM UP! Extra tickets are available in the Parish Of-
fice or contact Marlene Boedigheimer (218-457-1588). 

SELL! SELL! SELL! 
Many wonderful cash prizes to win! 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal: Believe, Celebrate, Live! 
Please remember the diocesan ministries that, through 
your generosity, continue to build the Kingdom of God 
here in Central Minnesota. Keep them thriving by mak-
ing a gift at www.stcdio.org/annualappeal.  

Dorothy Day House:  Help the 
homeless in our area by supporting 
the Dorothy Day House men's shelter 
in Moorhead, MN. They are currently 
in need of the following items:  Zip-
loc bags (gallon and sandwich); bath 

towels, winter hats, gloves and scarves; deodorant, 
men's underwear, plain white t-shirts, socks (these 
clothing items preferred to be new); disposable razors; 
sleeping bags; blankets and hygiene products. They are 
especially in need of backpacks, face masks, razors, 
deodorant, bottled water, coffee, and rain ponchos. For 
more information, see the website at 
www.churches.united.org or call Teresa Elkin 218-298-
1274 or Cecile Guck 218-298-4386.  This will be an on
-going effort. 

Looking for a fun day out?  It’s 
time again for the annual Fun, 
Food & Fund Day. This year’s 
event will take place at St. 
Mary’s Parish in Melrose on 
Thursday, June 16, starting with 
registration and refreshments at 8:30 a.m.  “Take Jesus 
Home” is the theme of this year’s event.  Entertainment 
and silent auction begin at 9:30 a.m., with Mass at 11 
a.m., followed by lunch. Silent auction closes at 1 p.m., 
at which time Fr. Derek Wiechmann will speak on the 
National Eucharistic Revival.  Pre-registration is $15 by 
June 10; $20 at the door.  Handicapped accessible. Send 
registration to Lora Knafla, 11719 16th Avenue NW, 
Rice, MN 56367 or contact your parish Christian Moth-
er’s president.  Sponsored by St. Cloud Diocesan 
Council of Catholic Women.  

Thank you for your generous support in 
last week’s Peter’s Pence Collection! Our 
contributions will join those from our bothers 
and sisters worldwide to help Pope Francis in 
his ministry to the Universal Church, includ-
ing relief to people in need and support for 
the Holy See. If you missed the collection it’s not too late 
to give.   

The Parish of St. Lawrence extends  
a special  congratulations to    

Mark & Adele Lausten 
Who  are celebrating their 40th        

Anniversary on  June 12th. 
May the Lord bless you.  

The Parish of St. Lawrence 
extends congratulations to 

Zella Jo Ackerman 

Daughter of Andrew and Katie Ackerman 
              who  was brought into the Lord’s  

               marvelous light, by the waters of baptism  
                and the Holy Spirit on June 12th. 

Silent Auction Items Needed! 
New items for the Silent Auction are being  
accepted at the Parish Office now. Donations 
of hand-crafted and other items are appreciat-
ed. Your creativity is unique. 

Cake Walk items will be needed for the 
annual St. Lawrence Polka Festival. Many 
homemade or boughten items are needed 
for this popular event so please plan ahead 
to donate the needed items. Thank you. 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
http://www.stcdio.org/annualappeal
http://www.churches.united.org
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Parish news & events 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church of Dent 
36963 State Highway 108 

Dent , MN  56528 
Phone: (218) 758-2700  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email:  sacredheart@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

SACRAMENT OF  BAPTISM: Contact the Parish Offices 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY: Diocesan Policy requires that the Pastor be contacted at least 6 months 

before the anticipated date of marriage to allow time for premarital inventory, instructions and planning. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: ½ Hour before Weekend Masses at Sacred Heart, St. Lawrence 

and Holy Cross;  First Friday from 9:00AM-10:00AM at St. Lawrence; Second Thursday from 9:00AM-

10:00AM at Sacred Heart; Third Saturday from 6:00PM– 7:00PM at Holy Cross. Tuesday, Thursday & Fri-

day, 8:15AM-8:45AM; Wednesday, 9:00AM-10:00AM; Saturday, 4:00PM—4:45PM (Before 5:00PM Mass) 

at St. Henry 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick:  Contact the Parish Offices 

Trustees: Brenda Aschnewitz & Jan Januszewski (Sacred Heart); Jack Werner & Andy Klinnert (St. Law-

rence); Mark Halbakken & Lisa Hemmelgarn (St. Henry); Michele Hofland & Clint  Brandt (Holy Cross) 

Northern Cross Area Catholic Community Pastoral Council Members: Dawn Swanz, Michele Hofland, 

Jason Schik (Holy Cross); Brenda Aschnewitz, John Kratzke, Kenny Moenkendick (Sacred Heart) Tim Graff, 

Lisa Hemmelgarn, Jason Smith (St. Henry); Sandi Carrlson, Jack Werner, Jerry Guck (St. Lawrence) 

Sacred Heart Bazaar Raffle  
Tickets are in your mailboxes. 
PLEASE PICK THEM UP! If 
you are able to sell tickets after the 
weekend Masses contact Ken (218

-329-0807) or Kim (218-329-4022)   
Stenger. Extra tickets are available in the 
Parish Office.   

SELL! SELL! SELL! 
Many wonderful cash prizes to win.  

Sacred Heart Christian Mothers  
Coffee & Rolls 

Sunday, June 12th  
(after 8:30AM Mass) 

Sacred Heart Christian Mothers have paid the regis-
tration fees for 10 women to go to the upcoming 
DCCW Fun, Food, and Fund Day on Thursday, June 
16th in Melrose, MN. If anyone is interested in going 
please contact Kim Stenger (218-329-4022) before 
June 9th. The Parish of Sacred Heart extends  

a special  congratulations to    
John & Janelle Lotzer 

Who  are celebrating their 50th        
Anniversary on  June 15th. 
May the Lord bless you.  

PRAYER TO THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 

Glory be to the Father, Who by His       
almighty power and love created me, 
making me in the image and likeness of 
God. Glory be to the Son, Who by His 
Precious Blood delivered me from hell, 
and opened for me the gates of heaven. 
Glory be to the Holy Spirit, Who has 
sanctified me in the sacrament of Baptism, and contin-
ues to sanctify me by the graces I receive daily from His 
bounty. Glory be to the Three adorable Persons of the 
Holy Trinity, now and forever. Amen. 
 

SILENT AUCTION: Silent Auction Items 
Needed! Please consider donating a basket 
or item to our silent auction. Items can be 
brought to the church and placed in the first 
classroom (#3) downstairs.  If you have any   
questions, call Pat Helmeke at 218-298-2100.   
RAFFLE PRIZES: Please have all prizes in to the 
church office ASAP. 
COUNTRY STORE: We’re counting on parishioners 
for their generous donations to the Country Store for 
the Sacred Heart Church Bazaar. Garden produce, jams, 
jellies, baked goods, plants & craft items are needed. 
You may put them in the second classroom (#4) in the 
church basement. 
CASH DONATIONS: Cash donations to offset the 
cost of purchased items (chicken, coleslaw, etc.) are 
always welcomed. Your donation can be put in an en-
velope labeled “bazaar donation” and placed in the col-
lection basket or brought to the parish office. 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
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St. Henry’s Catholic Church of Perham 
234 2nd Ave SW 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218) 346-4240  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email: admin@st-henrys.org 
Parish Website:  www.parishfaith.com 

Faith Formation: St. Henry 
Registration for Totus Tuus is open - we have limited spots 
so sign up as soon as possible! Totus Tuus is a week long 
summer program for students going into 1st-6th grade 
AND for students going into 7th-12th grade. The Elemen-
tary students meet Monday-Friday, June 20-24 from 
9:00AM-2:30PM and the older students meet Sunday - 
Thursday from 7:00PM-9:00PM. Cost is $15 per child. 
You can register online at parishfaith.com/totustuus or by 
filling out a form and handing it in to the parish office.  

Lisa Hendrickx, DRE 
218-346-7030, religioused@st-henrys.org  

Congratulations to our Calendar Raffle winners 
this week. 6-10-22-Family of Ann Seifert-$100  

St. Henry's Area School is seeking a full-time music/
technology teacher to provide excellent instruction fo-
cused on student learning for the 2022-2023 school year.     
Preferred Qualifications and Credentials: 1) Teach and 
act in accordance with doctrinal and moral teachings of 
the Catholic Church  2) Bachelor/Masters degree in edu-
cation and/or related field  3) Valid Minnesota Depart-
ment of Education license with an Elementary Education 
endorsement or other related endorsement  4) Knowledge 
of content areas and structured unit and lesson planning  
5)  Student-centered teaching style focused on student 
learning  6) High sense of professionalism  
To apply for this position, please submit the application 
on the school’s website (www.sthenrysareaschool.com), 
your resume and credentials, and three letters of reference 
to Jason Smith by mail (St. Henry's Area School, 253 2nd 
St. SW, Perham, MN 56573) or by email to sthen-
ryschool@arvig.net.  Position open until filled.  
The 13th Annual Heavenly Hackers Golf Tournament 
will take place on July 31 at 2:00PM at Perham Lakeside 
Golf Club.  This is a 4-person scramble golf tournament.  
Your $50 per person entry fee will get you 9 holes of 
golf, cart, eligibility for prizes, and a light lunch prior to 
the tournament.  This tournament will fill up fast, so reg-
ister your team(s) soon.  To register, call Jason at 218-346
-6190.  If you or your business is interested in becoming a 
hole sponsor for this fundraiser event, there are two op-
tions available.  The “Gold” sponsor is a donation of $250 
and the “Silver” sponsor is a donation of $125.  With this 
donation, you will get a sponsor sign on one of the holes 
and the satisfaction that you are supporting St. Henry’s 
Area School.  Again, if you have any questions or would 
like to participate, give Jason a call at 218-346-6190.  

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Mark Your Calendars! 
St. Henry’s Pie & Ice Cream Social will be held 
Thursday, June 16th from 5-7:00PM in St. Hen-

ry’s Church Basement! BBQs, veggies, chips, pie & ice 
cream will be available.  This is part of Perham Turtle 
Fest. Please invite your friends and family!! Our Commit-
tee will be providing the pies, but we know there are tal-
ented and experienced pie makers in our parish family, 
and we will gladly accept your homemade masterpieces.  

Wedding Banns I 
Raul Garcia Preciado 

& Maite Franco Gutierrez 

Wedding Banns II 
Matthew Dreyer 

& Hailey Tollefson 

Children’s Choir 
Children that have received their First Commun-
ion (Including the 2nd graders!) can join the 
Children’s Choir that will be continuing into the 
summer months. Practices are June 16th, and 
July 7th & 21st. We will be singing in the choir 
loft on July 24th at the 10am Mass. After that, we’re hop-
ing to sing more often! Please contact Michael if you are 
interested or have questions. 

2023 Parish Calendar Sponsors  
We are in need of sponsors for the 2023 parish calendars. 
A donation of $150.00 to the parish in the name of your 
business or in memory of a deceased loved one is request-
ed. Please contact the parish office at 218-346-4240 if 
you are interested.  

Congratulations to   
Jeffrey Godfrey 
& Mary Pearson 

who were united in Holy Matrimony  
at St. Henry’s on Saturday, June 11th.   

May God bless their marriage with  
love and happiness for many years to come. 

The Parish of St. Henry would like to cele-
brate the deacons’ anniversaries to the Per-
manent Diaconate and Fr. Tom’s anniver-
sary to the Holy Priesthood with a reception 
of coffee, juice and cookies, hosted by Cath-

olic Daughters Court St. Rita, following the Sunday, June 
19th 10:00 am Mass.  All are welcome! 

St. Henry’s & St. Stan’s Flower Policy for Cemeteries 
By next weekend, June 18th/19th, maintenance personnel 
shall remove and dispose of flowers that have not been 
removed. This ruling will not apply to flowers in contain-
ers that are part of the headstone. Removal of such will be 
entirely up to the giver. 

mailto:sthenryschool@arvig.net
mailto:sthenryschool@arvig.net
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THANK YOU to all those who donated prizes to the raf-
fle; we hope to go to print shortly. 
 
Next Saturday, after Mass, there will be root beer floats in 
honor of Father’s Day; all are welcome. 
 
The fall bazaar will be Sept. 11th and now is the time to 
be planning items for the silent auction. 
 
Christian Mothers will meet on June 15th at 6:00 PM;  
Josie Hendrickx will serve snack. 
 
Cards will be played every Thursday at 1:00 pm. 

PARISH NEWS & EVENTS 

Readings for the Week 
Monday  1 Kgs 21:1-16  Mt 5:38-42  
Tuesday 1 Kgs 21:17-29  Mt 5:43-48  
Wednesday 2 Kgs 2:1, 6-14  Mt 6:1-6, 16-18  
Thursday Sir 48:1-14  Mt 6:7-15  
Friday  2 Kgs 11:1-4, 9-18, 20  Mt 6:19-23  
Saturday 2 Chr 24:17-25  Mt 6:24-34  
Sunday  Gn 14:18-20  1 Cor 11:23-26  
  Lk 9:11b-17  

Holy Cross Catholic Church of Butler 

57189 Co. Hwy 62 New York Mills, MN 
Phone (218) 385-2201 or (218) 385-3850  Em: (218) 758-2888 

Email: fayeadell@yahoo.com 
Parish Website:  https://www.parishfaith.com/holy-cross---butler 

OFFICE HOURS: (HOLY CROSS): Call Faye Hendrickx:     

(218) 385-3850 

(SACRED HEART): Monday, Thursday & Friday: From 9:00 

AM-12 Noon, (218) 758-2700 

(ST.LAWRENCE): Tuesday & Wednesday: From 9:00 AM- 

12 Noon, (218) 346-7729 

(ST. HENRY): Monday-Friday: From 8:30 AM—4:30PM,  

(218) 346-4240 

Please pray for those in need of healing in our parishes: 
Adam Stewart, Al Baumstarck, Angela Florin, Blake 
Thene, Clint Conzemius, Connie Foltz, Deacon Mark Sten-
ger, Dean Salo, Diana Billie, Elaine Pietsch, Heath Kin-
nunen, Ivy McGuire, Jean Schmitz, Jim Neuerburg, Joan 
Schmitz, Joyce Rohweller, Kacie (Pikula) Derkacht, Karen 
Omberg, Mary Ann Guck, Marion Jaroszewski, Melvin 
Hoaas, Mike Ruther, Paul Juen, Steve & Sue Loerzel 
All military personnel, especially: Martin Ara, Greg Hir-
schey, Sandra Silbernagel, Nicholas Melz, Luke Potts, Zoe 

McAvoy, Jason Richter, Miguel Martinez, Tanya Robison, 
Tommy Robison, Steven Sundberg, Tyler Van Watermu-
len, Wyatt Guck, Andrew Schlosser, Ed Guck 
Always remember in prayer our leaders in faith, especial-
ly: Pope Francis, Bishop Donald Kettler, Dcn Randy Alt-
stadt, Dcn Richard Quistorff, Dcn Mark Stenger, Fr. 
George Michael and Fr. Tom Skaja. 

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for June 
We pray for Christian families around the world; may they 
embody and experience unconditional love and advance in 
holiness in their daily lives. 

Ruth Ann Palmer has retired as the chairperson of the For-
ever Remembered Garden committee at St. Henry.  She 
is grateful for the volunteers and generous donations over 
the last ten years.  We are now looking for someone with 
fresh, new ideas willing to fill this role.  If you are interest-
ed in learning more about this, call St. Henry’s parish of-
fice at 218-346-4240. 

Want to make the world a better place?  

KINDER.  MORE COMPASSIONATE.    
WANT TO WORK WITH A FANTASTIC, FUN  
& DEDICATED GROUP OF VOLUNTEERS?   
YOU could do this in Perham, MN. 

The Bridge Pantry, our local food shelf is  
seeking a part-time Executive Director. 

Applications being accepted now thru June 17th. 
Email thebridgepantry@arvig.net for details. 

New School Capital Campaign Update 

Complete Project $8,100,000.00 

Pledged $7,527,792.00 

Needed $572,208.00 

Received $6,278,940.00 

Pledges Received 06-05 $5,762.00 

Households Contributing 350 

The Northern Cross ACC Parishes 
wish to extend deepest sympathy to 

family and friends of 
George Perszyk, 
Joan Schmitz, 

& Lucia Garcia Franco 

who passed away recently. 
May George, Joan, and Lucia know eternal 

peace and Joy in heaven and may God grant  
comfort to their family and friends. 

“Glory to the Father, the Son, and the Holy 

Spirit; to God who is, who was, and who is 

to come.”  Revelation 1:8 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/1kings/21?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/5?38
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/1kings/21?17
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/5?43
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2kings/2?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/6?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/sirach/48?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/6?7
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2kings/11?1
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/6?19
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/2chronicles/24?17
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/matthew/6?24
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/genesis/14?18
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/1corinthians/11?23
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/luke/9?11
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218-346-6200 
Over 40 years of Service 

 

 HAMMERS 
RENTAL PROPERTIES 

Perham, MN                                 

218-346-3550 

          5:30 am - 3 pm (Mon-Sat) 
            8 am - 2 pm  (Sun)  

 

        136 W. Main St 
       Perham   

         (218) 346-5920 

 

Perham Dairy Queen 
802 - 3rd Ave SE 

218-346-4070 

Marc & Mike Winjum 
   U.S. Pat. Off. Am.D.Q. Corp.      Copyright, 1989 Am. D.G. 

 
 

 

  

 

 FRANK’S 
AUTO 
BODY 

735 W Main St., Perham 

218-346-3405 
Brian Holzer (Owner) 

  

 

Open Mon-Sun 
145 W Main St 

Perham, MN 

218-346-2615 

 Ladies & Children’s 

Fashions & Accessories 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Please let the advertisers know you saw their ad in the bulletin.  

FIVE STAR STORAGE  
East Industrial Park, Perham 

Secure Location, Rodent Deterrent 
Call for your inside or secure  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.hci-mn.com
 

Preschool to  
6th Grade 

218-346-6190 

The months of April and May have been busy on the construction site of St. Henry’s Area School. The exterior of the building is 
now looking nearly complete. The EIFS and brick façade are primarily complete. The brick masons are finishing the school entry 
canopy archway as their last piece, and they should be done next week. Exterior aluminum window frames are installed and the glass 
for them is just starting to be installed. The Aluminum door entrances are not installed yet but will be in the next month. Soon, we 
will be starting with the sitework, including final grading of the soil, concrete sidewalks and fencing. There have been many trades 
working on the buildout of the interior of the project in the last two months. We now have all walls and soffits mostly complete, in-
cluding steel stud framing, sheathed in gypsum board, and gypsum board finished taped. Quite a bit of the painting is done. Acousti-
cal ceiling grid is being installed, Fiberglass reinforced wall panels are being installed in the kitchen and bathrooms. School and 
classroom cabinets are installed. Gym equipment is installed. Tile floors in the kitchen are starting this week. Mechanical, plumbing, 
and electrical finish work has started. Arvig low voltage work is in the works. There will continue to be a lot of interior trades start-
ing and finishing in the next 1-2 months, including: carpet, epoxy floors, finish carpentry for doors, hardware, marker boards, toilet 
partitions/accessories, kitchen equipment/cabinetry, gym flooring, garage door, coiling counter doors in kitchen, joint sealants.  


